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Teacher Mini-Grant Program

Philanthropic Ventures Foundation
1222 Preservation Park Way
Oakland CA 94612

(510) 645-1890

Fax (510) 645-1892

September 3, 2015

Ms. Ashley Solis

Arundel Elementary School
200 Arundel Road

San Carlos CA 94070

Dear Ms. Solis,

I am pleased to enclose our check for $500 made payable to Arundel Elementary
School to go towards the purchase of supplies, such as a microscope and flowers,
that will be used to help Kindergarten students educate their school and
community about the declining bee population in California, in accord with your
correspondence of August 31, 2015.

In receiving this grant, we ask that you report back to us exactly what was
purchased with the money, and any comments or photographs you wish to share
as to the impact of the grant. Your report is critical to sustaining the Teacher Mini-
Grants Program, and is passed on to the Program donor. Please send your report
materials by the end of this school year.

We hope this grant helps to provide an enriching experience for the youth you
work with.

Sincerely,

Ms. Dawn Hawk
Senior Program Officer



